
Leigh C.E. Primary School &  
Leigh C.E. Nursery 

Henrietta Street 
Leigh, WN7 1LP 
 
 

 

 

 
  

01942 671389 
 

Enquiries@admin.leighceprimary.wigan.sch.uk 
 

www.le ighceprimary.co.uk 
 

/leighceprimary 
 

@TheWingsCE 
 

Headteacher:  Mrs. C Oxborough 

 
 
 
Dear families, 
 
I hope that you have all had a good week. The children have enjoyed yet another busy and 
enjoyable one in school filled with various activities. Children in Y3/4 had the pleasure of 
Mrs Smith’s company this week where she delivered a superb history workshop. The 
children were able to observe and handle some amazing artefacts to help then find out 
about life in Roman times. Children in Y5/6 continue their work on ancient Egypt and 
impress me each day with their mature attitudes and exemplary behaviour!  Children in 
Reception have been incredibly busy using programmable toys and creating story maps. 
Children in Year 1/2 continue their study of the weather and are incredibly grateful to Mr 
Gledhill for the amazing windmill that he made for them to measure wind speed and 
direction. Thank you Mr Gledhill! 
 
Throughout the week, I have carried out some reading observations in a number of classes 
and have been impressed with the children’s reading and comprehension skills. Other 
leaders in school have been monitoring books in all classes where they have been able to 
see some good progress so far this year.  Well done to all our children. 
 
I am very aware that many families have received notifications this week that their child has been a 
covid contact. I continue to thank you for your co-operation with the testing. At present, as cases are 
still high (and continue to increase) within our school our risk assessment will remain the same. Staff 
will continue to wear face coverings in communal areas and on the playgrounds. We kindly ask that 
you continue to wear a covering whilst on the school premises.  
 

We have just finished our celebration assembly which I must say is always a highlight of the 
week. We celebrated some great work and even better attitudes. One young man in Y6 
chose to carry out a fabulous research project about Ancient Egypt whilst off school with 
illness. We also celebrated a young man in Y2 who thought of his own idea to raise £100 for 
charity. Our children continue to make us proud every day! 
 
 
As always, thank you for your ongoing support and understanding.  

 
Have a wonderful weekend with your lovely children. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Mrs Oxborough 
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